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Item 08
To:

Joint Audit Committee


 
Date: 

28th July 2021
By:

Chief Finance Officer and Executive Director of Commercial & Finance Services
Title: 
Report on the Preparation of the Annual Governance Statements 2020-21      
 
______________________________________________________________

Purpose of Report/Issue:
 
This report provides an update for the Joint Audit Committee on the progress toward the publication of the Annual Governance Statements (AGS) for 2020-21.

As set out in the Committee’s terms of reference, the Committee is “responsible for reviewing the Annual Governance Statements and related policies and making recommendations for their approval to the Police & Crime Commissioner and Chief Constable, considering whether they properly reflect the risk environment and supporting assurances”.

______________________________________________________________

Recommendation(s) -  

That, subject to audit, the Joint Audit Committee recommend that:- 

a) the Police & Crime Commissioner for Surrey approves the Annual Governance Statement for her office; and

b) the Chief Constable approves the Annual Governance Statement for Surrey Police; 
______________________________________________________________

Executive Summary 

In preparing the statements, officers have followed the updated Chartered Institute of Public Finance and Accountancy (CIPFA)/Society of Local Authority Chief Executives (SOLACE) 2016 guidance, “Delivering Good Governance in Local Government - Guidance note for Police”. 
The Statement takes account of the opinion of the Internal auditor for 2020/21 which is included elsewhere on this agenda
The Annual Governance Statements are formal statements made by the PCC and CC setting out the assurance frameworks and processes that the OPCC and Force have in place. They are used in order to report publicly on the extent to which both organisations comply with their governance arrangements on an annual basis, including how they have monitored the effectiveness of their governance arrangements in the year and any planned changes in the coming period. The statements are required to be produced following the end of each financial year. 

Equalities / Human Rights Implications – None arising.
Key Risks
That the Annual Governance Statements are not approved in line with the statutory guidance.

That there will be significant changes to the Annual Governance Statements due to changes between the production of the draft in June and the signing of the accounts in September 2021. To mitigate this the statement will be reviewed prior to signing to ensure that there are no significant changes required.
Background papers

The statements (Appendix A – Police & Crime Commissioner) and (Appendix B – Chief Constable) are attached to this report and will be signed at the September meeting with the Statement of Accounts. ]
Contact details –

Name:
Kelvin Menon


Job Title:
OPCC Chief Finance Officer
Telephone number:
07903 860645
Email address:
kelvin.menon@surrey.pnn.police.uk
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